
Minutes
City of Gridley 
Council Meeting 
Wednesday
February 9, 2022 (Rescheduled Meeting from February 2, 2022 due to bad weather conditions.)
6:00 PM. 
City Hall

Star Leaf Conference Call Option – 1-699-282-2894 – ID# - 497-242-6983#
___________________

Mayor Lynn Osburn called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. Council Members in attendance were Greg Yotz, Les Stone, RJ Snovelle, Justin Daily and Stella Eccles. Also in attendance, City Clerk Teresa Budd, City Water and Sewer Maintenance Operator Brian Isch, City Attorney Rustin Kimmell and Community Events directors Anna Kraft and Alexandra Kraft. The scheduled February 2, 2022 Governing Body meeting was rescheduled for February 9, 2022 due to bad weather conditions.
 
Greg Yotz made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 12, 2022 Meeting. Les Stone seconded, and all were in favor.

[bookmark: _Hlk96595961]Greg Yotz made a motion to approve the January 2022 bills. RJ Snovelle seconded, and all were in favor. 

Titan Rec has 3 basketball teams playing.

The Gridley Lake is open. The bathrooms are closed and have been winterized. Water to the campsites has been shut off due to cold weather.
 
The Community Building is open for events and following Covid guidelines for the State of Kansas.

 Community Events Director Anna Kraft attended the Coffey County Chamber of Commerce Calendar of events to list the city’s community events for 2022. Alexandra Kraft reported the July 4th event is actively coming together. The Vendors and Food Trucks are booked and the T-Shirts are being designed. The Christmas Committee inquired about electricity to the power poles for Christmas lights.  


Old Business 

1. City Water & Sewer Maintenance Operator Brian Isch purchased a snow blade for the skid steer.

2. The City Council agreed to table the discussion for new floors at the Community Building for a one month. Council would like a quote from a local business.

New Business.

1. The Council will hold a special meeting at the Community Building on February 9, 2022 at 6:35pm to discuss the SCC Middle School with the planning committee and the community.

2. Council asked City Water & Sewer Maintenance Operator Brian Isch to order fireworks comparable to the 2021 July 4th celebration.

3. The 2021 Treasurers report was published in the Coffey County Republican on January 26, 2022.

4. City Clerk Teresa Budd reported the W-2 and K-4 forms along with the 4th quarter reports have been completed and filed. The City Audit will take place on March 30 2022. Alex Kraft has completed training for City Treasurer. Dentist Dr. Ricky Smith is moving to Burlington March 1, 2022.The city received thank you cards from the Gifts for Gridley for Harold Mudge memorial donation and for the Christmas Lights display on Main St.

Greg Yotz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Justin Daily seconded and all were in Favor. Meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm.


Teresa Budd, 
City Clerk


